To the council members of the Town of Tecumseh,

Hello, my name is Ryan Dhiman, 33, and I am interested in filling the vacant seat on the council for the interim term that is available. I am a resident of Tecumseh and enjoy living here. I like to go for runs and play disc golf at Lakewood park, I enjoy playing pool at new bourbon and Johnny shots, Wineology is always great, and I could never give up playing volleyball at "On the Beach".

I'd like to join the council because I am qualified and can bring a lot of value. My experience as a process improvement engineer enables me to break down issues and come up with solutions to be discussed with the council. I am also a real estate investor, so I have direct business knowledge of how the market changes are impacting residents and business owners in Tecumseh and the surrounding areas. I also have board, executive and council member experiences from my time on the board of directors and as a council member at the University of Windsor Student Alliance. I've also held a seat for philanthropic organizations, namely the Pre Law-Society and Golden Future (which helps school children and businesses advance in South Africa) as well as volunteered for political campaigns in the past. I am aware of quorum and Robert's rules of order.

I would like to be more involved, so this opening represents a way for me to involve myself once again; learn and grow as a person while also doing my part to improve my community and share my ideas and learn from the other, wise council members.

Thank you for your consideration, I'll speak to you soon.